Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

9/27/12 Minutes

 

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 77th meeting September 27, 2012. Commission Chair Dwight Jelle called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m. 

 

Present were Dwight Jelle, Bryce Black, Donna Gates, Michael Krajniak, Don Gisch, Tina Bee, Michael Albert and Maureen Manore.
 

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Bryce Black made a motion to accept the August 7, 2012 minutes. Donna Gates seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

 

2. Citizens’ Concerns

There were a few concerns about the road project on County Road SS, mainly about the intersection of County Road SS and County Road D.

3. Report on Other Meetings Attended
Maureen Manore, Dwight Jelle, Donna Gates and Bryce Black and Michael Krajniak attended the joint Town/County meeting held on August 16th.  It was generally agreed that the meeting was successful in its goal of providing information concerning Frac Sand Mine regulation.  A possibility of extending the County’s Moratorium was discussed at the All Towns Meeting held on August 21st.  The County Law Enforcement/Zoning Committee met on September 12th and voted to recommend to the full County Board that the Moratorium be extended 6 months.
4. Discuss Interim Zoning
The Plan Commission discussed the Interim Zoning Ordinance.  It was debated if it should contain definitions of land uses and if it should be repealed.  It was decided to keep the Interim Zoning Ordinance in place as is until the Zoning Ordinance is adopted.

5. Nominate Replacement Plan Commissioner
There is a vacancy on the Plan Commission due to the resignation of Curt Stine.  Maureen Manore nominated Don Gisch to fill this position upon approval of the Town Board and Bryce Black seconded.  
6. Work on Zoning Ordinance
The Plan Commission discussed the need to submit a petition to Pepin County as per WI Statute 60.61(3).  It was decided to recommend to the Town Board that a petition be submitted to Pepin County to fulfill the statutory requirement.

Various aspects of the Zoning Ordinance were discussed.  In particular, how complex the ordinance should be, the Locally Unwanted Land Uses and Home Occupation/Cottage Industry.

It was decided that it was time to bring the Town Consultant, Dan Fedderly, back into the process.  He will be contacted by Dwight Jelle to set up a meeting.

7. Upcoming meetings

There will be an All Towns meeting on Monday, October 22, 2012, at 6:00 pm.

The next regular monthly Town Board meeting will be Tuesday, October 9, 2012 at 7:30 pm. The next Plan Commission meeting has not yet been determined.

8. Adjournment

Tina Bee moved to adjourn the meeting.  Don Gisch seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 pm.

 Maureen Manore, Recording Secretary

